
               FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
      TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

     March 8, 2023
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green
  II.
Trustees: Dale Green, Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Boyd VanDellen, & Stan Warren 
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Jimmy Pell, Rachel Bielema, Steve Boonstra, Cade Hansen, Jon Butz, & Chad Brown 
Special Guest: Cameron Lindquist from Beck Tech
  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the February 8, 2023 regular meeting minutes 
  IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for February, 2023.
   V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for February, 2023. 
  VI.
Cameron Lindquist presented information regarding the revamping of our radio system to provide solutions for safety concerns. He recommended upgrading the APX 8000 repeater and base radio at this time and then integrating new radios as able to.  The APX 8000 system would have Starcom capability with a 7-year warranty.
 VII.
The flagpole was tabled until the April meeting. Boyd will assist with following up on the generator.  The gun raffle netted just under a $6,000 profit.  The soup supper proceeds made about $2,000.  We are still able to get linens from MercyOne, but nothing else at this time.
 VIII.
Fire Chief Report:   Benji Grant will be contacted to get a letter of resignation signed.  The MABAS meeting will be held at our station next Thursday.  Jimmy will get a crew to take care of and maintain the yard, garden area, and bricks in storage.
             EMS Report: Keith King will be taking a leave of absence not to exceed twelve months.  Roll Call #4 approved the updated By-laws. Roll Call #5 approved setting up the new EMS Academy for online remedial training and paying the one-time $360 fee.  There were 11 paramedic, 7 EMT, 4 Refusal, 2 ALS Tier and 1 Clinton for a total of 25 calls for February.
Office Manager Report: Jimmy and Rachel were asked to inform members to let Patti know of any life insurance beneficiary changes at their next meeting. An active account report from RRCA was provided.  As of 3/7/23, we have 70 accounts in collection for a total of $53,239.65.
Patti will look further into which line item accounts to move funds from at the next meeting.  A special meeting will be held March 22, 2023 at 5:00 to work on the budget.  Patti will get all five trustees registered for the IAFPD Cherry Valley Trustee Training on March 25, 2023.
   IX.
None
    X.     None
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. 


